
Buckden parish council meeting
10th November 2014, 8pm
Attending
Councillor G Schofield (chairman)
Councillor A Peters
Councillor P Breen
District councillor J Roberts
Clerk
Minutes
1.The minutes of the parish council meeting in October were signed as a true and accurate record, proposed by Cllr Breen and seconded by the Cllr Peters.
Apologies
2. Apologies were received from Cllr Clark
Declaration of Interest
3. There were no declaration of interests
Matters Arising
4.1
The clerk was passed an offer letter of employment detailing the salary benefits. It was confirmed that 
O’Reilly Accountants were paid to submit the page return each month. It was resolved that the clerk would make contact with them to confirm and she would reply to the offer letter before the next meeting.
4.2
The matter of road side reflectors and markers was discussed and it was resolved to carry this item over to the next meeting for discussion when Cllr Clark was in attendance.
4.3
The matter of the use of funds from the Tour De France was discussed and it was resolved to carry the item over for discussion at the next meeting due to the outcome of the Vodafone project not being finalised. No update could be given and all councillors agreed to take to the next meeting.
4.4
The matter of the Vodafone project was discussed. Cllr Breen advised that no further updates could be given and the item should be carried over to the next meeting, all councillors agreed.
4.5
The matter of the request for double yellow lines from the Buck Inn was discussed, it was advised that an email had been received from David Cairns of Highways to inform the councillors that implementing yellow line restrictions was a long consultation process and did the councillors want Highways to lay a KEEP CLEAR marking in the meantime. All councillors agreed to this and the clerk would contact Highways to confirm.
County and District Councillor Update
The following update was given by District councillor Roberts:
· The Police will close the cells in Skipton, CDC are challenging this and will take it to judicial review
· Jerry Croft in Skipton is closed for 4 weeks
· The graffiti on the roads from the tour has been removed
· Kings Head in Kettlewell has been voted the best place to eat in Craven district
· NYCC will make cuts in public transport for this coming year
· There will be 1 more collection of garden waste in January and not then until May
· Car Park costs are being reviewed in Craven District
· There is a planning committee meeting at the YDNPA on 11th November, the planning application if 
· Aynham Close, Grassington will be considered
· Netherside Hall is up for auction
· CDC have major concerns regarding Skipton high street congestion and the market.
Finance
5.Finance
The balance of the savings account as of 19th October 2014 was £1352.21
The balance of the community account as of 19th October 2014 was £3115.46
The liabilities this month were
S Close invoice £280 cheque no 100315
The above was proposed by Cllr Peters
seconded by Cllr Breen
Planning
6. Planning
It was advised there were no planning applications to consider
Correspondence
7. Correspondence
· An email from the chair of governors informing that a proposed federation consultation process will begin from Sept 1st
· Craven District Council register of financial interest
· Parish Precept - carry forward to next month
· NYCC Library consultation
· Community Emergency plan
Any Other Business
7. Any other business
· Cllr Breen discussed the matter of the Library cuts and consultation period, it was resolved that Cllr Breen would write a reply to this consultation in support of the library facilities for the parish. This matter would be placed on the agenda for next month
· The matter of an emergency plan was discussed and it was resolved that a poster with emergency numbers should be placed in the notice board and on the website. This matter is also to be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
· The matter of BT and the poor service that residents in Oughtershaw are receiving was discussed. This was due to problems between BT and The National Grid. This matter is to be placed on the agenda for next month and to update any developments between meetings.
· The matter of the bonfire was discussed and The Chair informed the meeting that many residents were unhappy that it did not go ahead this year. It was resolved that a statement as to why the bonfire did not go ahead from The Chair would be submitted to the website and the notice board. Enquiries would also be made to the insurance company in anticipation of next years event.
Matters raised by the public
8. Maters raised by the public
The meeting was opened to the public with no matters brought to the councillors attention
With no other business discussed the meeting closed at 9.25pm

